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 ‘I confess…’  The translation of the Confiteor that appears in the new edition of the Missal has a few changes to 

what we have been saying since 1975. The most obvious change will be the use of the words “through my fault, 

through my fault, through my most grievous fault”.  This was already retained in the Irish language translation of 

this prayer.  The use of triplets is often employed in Latin and this was not always translated in the texts we have 

been using until recently.  A word not translated in the current Missal is now translated as “greatly” giving us the 

new phrase “that I have greatly sinned”.  This has its biblical roots in the words of David in 1 Chronicles 21:8. 

 “David said to God, „I have sinned greatly in that I have done this thing…‟”.  -prepared by the National Centre for Liturgy 

 Our Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) is distributing nomination forms for new members of the council.  A parish 

meeting will be held this Tuesday, 11
th

 October, in the Dunhill Education Centre at 8.00 p.m.  The purpose of the 

PPC and the role of its members will be explained at the meeting.  Every parishioner is invited to nominate one or 

more persons, including themselves, for council membership and everyone is welcome and encouraged to attend 

the meeting.  Nomination forms are available in both churches and they should be returned as soon as possible. 

 The next Mass of the Do this in Memory programme will be celebrated next Sunday, October 16
th
, at 11.00 a.m. 

in Dunhill Church.  All the boys and girls who are preparing for first Holy Communion will bring their rosary 

beads to that Mass, where they will be blessed for use during prayer time at home.  If you would like to have 

devotional items blessed please bring them to Mass with you on that day. 

 A Table Quiz will be held in Harney‟s Pub this Monday, 10
th
 October, starting at 9.30 p.m. in aid of Dunhill GAA 

Club to raise much needed funds to support our team in the upcoming County Final.  To help the club and have a 

very enjoyable night out, get your team ready. Team of 4 costs €20. 

 The Irish Blood Transfusion Service is struggling to meet the demand for blood in hospitals at the moment.  It is 

holding a Blood Donation Clinic this Thursday, 13
th
 October, from 4.30 p.m. until 8.00 p.m. at the CBS 

Secondary School in Tramore.  

 One of the many pillars of preparation for the International Eucharistic Congress next year is based on the 

Eucharist itself.  Our diocese is marking this with a Liturgy of Appreciation for all Eucharist Ministers, similar to 

the one held for Ministers of the Word last May.  All of our Ministers of the Eucharist are invited to attend a 

liturgy in St John‟s Pastoral Centre, Waterford, on Thursday 20
th

 October, at 7.30 p.m. 

 Check out the new section of our website which offers details of many stained glass windows in our churches.  

 Prayer for family and friends.  Lord Jesus Christ, I praise and thank you for my parents, my brothers and sisters 

and children whom you have given me to cherish.  Surround them with your tender, loving care, teach them to love 

and serve one another, in true affection, and to look to you in all their needs.  I place them all in your care, knowing 

that your love for them is greater than my own.  Keep us close to one another in this life and conduct us at the last 

to our true and heavenly home.  Blessed be God for ever.  Amen. 

 Questions people ask – Fr Silvester O’Flynn OFM Cap Email silvesteroflynn@gmail.com  

Q. Do you expect great problems when the changes come into the Mass?  A. It will be difficult for people who find 

it hard to read the new translation on leaflets or missalettes. But once people get familiar with the new translation 

there should be no problem. People adapted very quickly to the Euro currency and to the ban on smoking in public 

places. And the Lord won‟t be one bit upset if, through years of habit, some people say the old responses.  

 Last week‟s Parish Collection: Masses €460.06 & Envelopes €594.00.  Thank you for your continued support. 

  Sunday, October 09
th

 

28
th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Fenor Church at 9.30 a.m.                    

Dunhill Church at 11.00 a.m.                          

Monday, October 10
th

 Dunhill Church, at 10.00 a.m. 

Tuesday,  October 11
th

 Fenor Church at 10.00 a.m.   

Wednesday,  October 12
th

   

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Dunhill Church, at 10.00 a.m. 

Dunhill Church  from 10.30 a.m. until 12.00 noon 

Thursday,  October 13
th

  Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 10.00 a.m. 

 First Friday,  October 14
th

  

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Fenor Church at 10.00 a.m. 

Fenor Church from after 10.30 a.m. Mass until 12.00 noon 

Saturday,  October 15
th

  Fenor Church at 6.30 p.m. 


